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SEPTEMBER LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, September 13, 2016 
 
 Place: Hilary J. Boone Center, UK Campus 
 
 Social Time:  11:00 a.m. 
 
 Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. 
 
 Program 12:30 p.m. 
 
 Speaker: Alan Stein  

 
Topic: “Happily Giving to Lexington and Beyond - 

Why?” 
 
Business Meeting:  1:00 p.m. 

 SEPTEMBER 13 LUNCHEON MENU 
Valencian kale salad –baby kale, olives, roasted red peppers, 

golden raisins, citrus, white balsamic vinaigrette 
Garlic- and rosemary-marinated flank steak 

Yukon gold mashed potatoes 
Roast broccoli 
Red wine sauce 

Peach cobbler, brown sugar streusel and buttermilk ice cream 
Choice of beverage  

Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies or  
religious/lifestyle restrictions.  

 

Note:  The Staff of Hilary J. Boone Center appreciates 
efforts of UKAEF members to carpool when possible. If 
you require transportation, please note your need on the 
luncheon reservation form, third page.  

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
By Timothy Sineath 

 
Alan Stein, National Leader in Sports Industry and 
Much More 
Alan Stein’s contributions to entrepreneurship and the 
sports industry extend well beyond Lexington. Most of 
you probably think immediately of the Lexington Leg-
ends and Whitaker Bank Ballpark when you hear his 
name. Mr. Stein is a key part of the Lexington Legends 
success and history. Thanks to Mr. Stein, we now enjoy 
the appeal of professional baseball locally. 
 
However Mr. Stein has a long history of personal and 
business successes: 

 President and COO of multiple sports franchises 
and facilities like Omaha Storm Chasers (Pacific 
Coast League), Werner Park and Southwest Michi-
gan Devil Rays; 

 Owner and manager of restaurants; 
 Real estate developer and manager; 
 Part owner of HMH Broadcasting Radio and Com-

munications; and 
 Founder, President and CEO of SteinGroup LLC 

consulting and investment company. 
 
Some of his honors include  

 National Baseball Executive of the Year (Ballpark 
Digest); 

 Representation on the South Atlantic League on 
Minor League Baseball’s Board of Trustees result-
ing in his induction into its Hall of Fame 

 Omaha, Nebraska Business Leader of the Year; 
 Lexington’s Optimist Club Award, Forum Spirit 

Award and Jim Host Sports Business of Kentucky 
Award; 

 Induction in the Junior Achievement Bluegrass 
Business Hall of Fame; 

 Volunteers of America Kentucky Man of the Year. 
 
He has excelled equally on a national and local level 
with his volunteer and humanitarian efforts. His contri-
butions to Lexington result from his persistence and 
magnanimous spirit. 

RETIREE PARKING PASSES 
You may purchase parking passes for July 1, 2016 to June 
30, 2017 by going to Press Ave. Parking Office to renew in 
person. Cost for the annual retiree parking pass is $60.00. 

LEXINGTON’S NEW SENIOR CENTER TO OPEN 
SOON 

Kristina Stambaugh is the contact person for the Senior  
Center relocated from Alumni Drive to Idle Hour area behind 
Southland Christian Church on Richmond Rd. Kristina  
anticipates an announcement regarding the center’s opening 
to be available early August. Watch for it in the local media. 
Meanwhile, the Lexington Senior Center is for Fayette  
County Residents 60 years and older.  It will offer a range of 
free activities and services to serve the senior adult popula-
tion including, wellness, fitness, art, music, recreation and 
social services.  Contact the center at 859-278-6072 or check 
out the webpage at www.lexingtonky.gov/aging. 

tel:859-278-6072
http://www.lexingtonky.gov/aging


LETTER FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
We are so looking forward to another excellent and  
productive year for the University of Kentucky Emeriti  
Faculty Association.  The UKAEF Board has been working 
hard to address many issues.  Tom Mullaney, Fellowship 
Chair and the Board wish to extend a sincere THANK YOU 
to our members who continue to contribute every year to our 
fellowship fund.  We want to emphasize that 100% of every 
dollar contributed goes toward the fellowships with no  
overhead and is fully tax deductible. Jim Chapman, our 
Treasurer shared that our members donated $4,205 to the 
Fellowship account this past year. Let’s exceed this goal! 
Our invitation for you to donate is found on the dues renewal 
form, a separate letter insert in this newsletter. We deeply 
appreciate any gift. 
  
Speaking of dues, we need your help to recruit new members 
so we can reach our goal of 235 members for 2016-17. Jim 
Chapman manages our accounts closely and plans each 
year’s budget carefully. We need revenue generated from 
235 dues-paying members to meet our organization’s  
operating expenses this year. We are currently strong  
financially and wish to keep it that way. If you have friends/
colleagues who are not members, invite them to give 
UKAEF a try. Let Casie Clements know if you want her to 
send this newsletter with dues information to potential  
members. I appreciate your help. Word of mouth seems to 
work best in recruitment—at least that is my experience. 
 
Program Chair Tim Sineath and Board members reviewed a 
number of guest speakers for the upcoming year and the 
speakers for the fall are Alan Stein and Stephen Voss.  Susan 
Abbott-Jamieson, Tom Miller, Jim Chapman and Mary Witt 
met with Linda Russell at the Hilary J. Boone Center to 
choose luncheon menus for the coming year.  Using the 
menu choices and service charge required warrants an in-
crease in lunch costs to $25/person for 2016-17. The Board 
agreed unanimously. This increase will cover the costs of 
speaker’s and their guest’s lunches. Since November 8 is 
National Election Day, the Board voted to hold the Novem-
ber luncheon on November 1, 2016. Luncheon dates for 
this year are Sept. 13 and November 1, 2016; Feb. 14 and 
April 11, 2017. 
 
Sue Fosson and Mary Witt worked over the summer with 
Casie Clements to bring the website up-to-date. Use the web-
site for historical information, useful links to other groups 
that advocate for retirees and seniors, contact information for 
your current Board of Directors, past newsletters, and UK’s 
Retirement brochure to share with friends who may request 
your help in understanding the retirement process. 
 
Please help us with the accuracy of your email addresses and 
other contact information.  You will find the data we have for 
you on the back of a separate dues-reminder letter inserted in 
this newsletter. Please make any necessary corrections and 
return the form with your check for dues and fellowship fund 
to Casie Clements, UKAEF Administrative Assistant. Hope-
fully you plan to attend the September 13 luncheon and can 
include that reservation in the same envelope. 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES FOR YOUR  
CONSIDERATION 

The United Way of the Bluegrass counts heavily on volun-
teers to read to children, mentor young entrepreneurs, stock 
shelves at local food pantries, etc. Volunteers are vital to 
their mission of creating opportunities for a better life for all. 
For more information contact 211 or email volunteer@uwbg. 
If you are interested in volunteering for Fayette County  
Public Schools, contact Rolanda Woolfork at 859-977-7385. 
The United Way can also help volunteers connect with other 
kinds of opportunities such as Habitat for Humanity,  
lexhabitat.org 

The UK International Student Hospitality Program 
(IHP)  

...provides cross-cultural learning between American  
families and international students outside of the classroom. 
IHP works to create long-lasting connections and friendships 
among Americans and international students. IHP also hosts 
a number of events for international students throughout the 
academic year (e.g. chili cook-off, Valentine's Day party, and 
other welcome events). Contact 323-2121 to volunteer and 
participate in IHP section of ISSS (International Student and 
Scholar Services). 

 
Note the extra lines on the Luncheon Reservation Form for 
“My interests for UKAEF consideration”. We are looking for 
creative ideas that we may use to expand UKAEF offerings 
for members. All suggestions are welcome. If you are willing 
to take the lead with your idea, so much the better.  
 
The Board expressed sincere appreciation to Susan Abbott-
Jamieson for her excellent leadership as UKAEF President 
during 2015-16 at their June end-of-year meeting.  You may 
wish to do the same. We welcomed Timothy Sineath to the 
Board and he is already working on an exciting lineup of 
speakers for our quarterly luncheons.  
 
I am looking forward to seeing you at the September lunch-
eon and please do invite friends to join us! Your enthusiasm 
for UKAEF is our best recruiting tool for new members. 
 
Most cordially 
Tom Miller 
President UKAEF 

2016-17 UKAEF BOARD MEMBERS 

(front) Casie Clements, Mary Witt, Sue Fosson, Bradley Canon; 
(back) Thomas Mullaney, James Chapman, Michael Tearney,  

Susan Abbott-Jamieson, Thomas Miller, Timothy Sineath 

mailto:volunteer@uwbg.org
mailto:volunteer@uwbg.org
mailto:volunteer@uwbg.org
mailto:volunteer@uwbg.org
mailto:volunteer@uwbg.org
http://www.uky.edu/international/IHP
http://www.uky.edu/international/IHP


UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 
LUNCHEON RESERVATION TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2016 

 
I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $    for   reservation(s) at $25.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME        

EMAIL:             
 

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:             

Intolerance/Allergic reaction/Religious reason:             

I (we) need transportation.    Address:              Tel:     

   *Make check for luncheon reservation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   
Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

(call or email if close to deadline) 859-523-3460 or e-mail:  casie.ukaef@gmail.com  

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Thurs.,  August 25, 2016. 
 

My Suggestion for Additional Activities that UKAEF Offer to Members:  
 
                
 
                
 
                

IN MEMORIAM, Apr il-July 2016 
*Member, UKAEF 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

 Peg Back (spouse of Lyle Back, Engineering) 
 Kay Clawson. Orthopedics, Dean COM, Admission  
 Committee (in retirement) 
 John Russell Cole, College of Medicine, Urologic Surgery 
 Audrey Companion, Chemistry 
 Layton Davis, Plant and Soil Sciences 
 Garland R. Dever Jr., Kentucky Geological Survey 

 Elizabeth Drymon Dickey, First Lady of UK beginning 1956, 
 spouse of Frank Dickey, UK President 

 Joan Hartwig, English 
 Keith A. Johnson, Finance (Gatton School) 
 Teri L. Lear, Veterinary Science 
 Victoria Schankula (spouse of Henry Schankula, Philosophy) 
 Edward Paul Todd, College of Medicine 

2016-17 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS 
President: Thomas Miller 

Vice-President: Timothy Sineath 
Treasurer: Jim Chapman 

Recording Secretary: Bradley Canon 
Executive Secretary: Sue Fosson 

Past President: Susan Abbott-Jamieson 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Benefits: Michael Tearney 

Fellowship: Thomas Mullaney 
Membership: Sue Fosson 

Program: Timothy Sineath 
Newsletter:  Mary Witt 

Administrative Consultant:  Casie Clements 

PLEASE SEE BACK OF RENEWAL LETTER  
INSERT FOR  

2016-2017 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM. 
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